
 

 
 

CITY OF SANTA CRUZ 

Notice of Completion and Availability of Draft EIR 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD 
 
Project Title:  City of Santa Cruz Parks Master Plan 2030  
 

Project Location/Address:  Locations throughout City of Santa Cruz 

 

Project Description: The City of Santa Cruz Parks Master Plan 2030 is a guidance document that 
assesses existing conditions and community needs, and guides the short- and long-term planning of parks, 
recreational facilities, beaches, and open space-greenbelt lands. The Parks Master Plan includes goals, 
policies and actions for the provision of parks and recreational services, as well as, general 
recommendations for expanded recreational uses and specific recommendations for improvements at the 
City’s individual parks, beaches, open spaces, and recreational facilities. The Parks Master Plan lays out 
recommendations for the next 15 years but is designed to be updated over time, providing a guiding 
framework while allowing for adjustments based on both presently anticipated and unforeseen future 
needs and community desires. 
  

Public Review Period: March 11, 2020 through April 24, 2020. THE PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD HAS BEEN 
EXTENDED THROUGH MAY 8, 2020. 
 
Comments on the Draft EIR should be submitted in writing or emailed to Noah Downing at the addresses 
below by 5:00 PM on May 8, 2020.  

Lead Agency: City of Santa Cruz  
Department/Division: Parks and Recreation Department  
Address: 323 Church Street 
  Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

Contact Person: Noah Downing, Park Planner   
 Phone: (831) 420-5362 
 Email:  ndowning@cityofsantacruz.com 
  

Address Where Copy of Draft EIR is Available: The Draft EIR can be reviewed online at: 
http://www.cityofsantacruz.com/parksmasterplan. Online review of the Draft EIR is encouraged. A hard 
copy of the Draft EIR is posted in front of the Parks and Recreation Department, 323 Church Street, Santa 
Cruz for review on Monday - Friday from 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. A limited number of hard copies are also available 
for direct mailing. Requests to receive a mailed hard copy can be made to Noah Downing at 831-420-5362 
or ndowning@cityofsantacruz.com.   
 

Review copies at:  
City of Santa Cruz Parks and Recreation Department, 323 Church Street, Santa Cruz 
   

Interested parties should check the City of Santa Cruz Coronavirus response page regularly for 

potential modifications to office hours and operations. Online review of the Draft EIR is encouraged. A 

link to the webpage is provided here: http://www.cityofsantacruz.com/community/city-
newsroom/response-to-covid-19.  

 

********* 

For additional information, contact Noah Downing at the Parks and Recreation Department at (831) 

420-5362. 
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